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With most of the Covid restrictions being lifted, the social activities were gradually 

restored to pre-pandemic level. The P&D section took no time to deliver its promotional 

work and hockey development programmes to the local community. 

 
I am honoured to present you with the financial position/statement for the fiscal year 

2022/23; 

 
Opening Cash and Bank Balance at 01 Apr 2022: HK$269,496.71 

Closing Cash and Bank Balance at 31 Mar 2023: HK$384,084.75 

 

Income: HK$631,838.74 

Expenses: HK$360,260.06 

 

The section has recorded a surplus of HK$271,578.68. 

 

Similar to previous years, the section’s main sources of income are from LCSD’s subventions 

and subscription fees through various hockey programmes. 

This year, the P&D section has also received fundings from other entities such as;  

- Hong Kong Coaching Committee (HKCC) for the “Thanks Coach Award”; 

- The Asia Hockey Federation (AHF) for the “FIH – AHF National Level 1 Coaching Course” 

(sanctioned by FIH-AHF); 

- The Jockey Club Charity Trust (HKJC) for hosting “Mini & Youth Hockey Tournament” to 

commemorate the 25th Anniversary of the establishment of the HKSAR. 



As such, the P&D section will continue its task to promote hockey to the wider community 

of Hong Kong and to further enhance the courses through its on-going programmes such 

as the Junior Hockey Promotion Scheme (JHPS), Adult Hockey Courses, Morning Hockey 

Courses, Sports Demonstrations- School Courses, Easy Sport Programme Courses and the 

Outreach Coaching Programme Courses etc... 

 
In closing, I would like to thank all the affiliated clubs and its representatives for attending 

the meeting. As always, we value your patronage and are looking forward to your 

continuous support to the P&D Section. 

 
May I also take this opportunity to thank all the committee members of P&D and especially 

the HKHA office staff for working tirelessly in supporting our work. 

 

 

 

 

 
Bilal Mohammed 

Honorary Treasurer  
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